
 

 

GREENBUSH TOWNSHIP BOARD 

MINUTES
 

 
Date:  11/28/23 
 
From:  Darrel Shelley 
 
Members Present:  Jim Beck, Dale Shelley, Richard Bronson, Martha Skogen, Darrel Shelley and Scot 
Rosevold 
                                                     

 
RE:  Minutes from 10/31/23 Meeting 
  

 
Chair Jim Beck called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.    
 
Motion was made by Dale Shelley to approve the agenda, seconded by Richard Bronson motion carried. 

 
CLERK’S REPORT  
Minutes of the September 2023 regular Township Board meeting were distributed and reviewed. 
 

Motion was made by Dale Shelley to approve the August meeting minutes, seconded by Jim Beck; 

motion carried. 
        

 
TREASURER'S REPORT 
Treasurer Martha Skogen presented a written financial report to the Board for review.  Income and 

payments from Bremer Bank for the month are as follows: 
 

Checks (8452-8471)     -$ 176,852.46 
Clean Up Day       $       850.00 
Permit check Reimbursed + fee     $       854.50 
Midco-Franchise fee - Sept     $         22.15 

Interest                         $         36.57 
Permits                     $    3,580.27 

 
Current balance for the Checking Account is $162,375.36  
 

 

Motion was made by Jim Beck to accept Treasurer's Report, seconded by Dale Shelley; motion carried. 
 

OPEN FORUM 
 

Residents appeared before the board requesting variance for new driveway. Solution was suggested and 
considered by residents and to be evaluated.  
 

 

ROAD UPDATES 
● Erickson Asphalt will be grinding up a section of broken tar on 70th st. Some gravel may be 
needed. Milo Township will split the cost with Greenbush Township. 
● Mowing of Township Ditches for fall was completed 



 

 

 
 

 

 
PLANNING & ZONING 
 
● See open forum 
 
     
 

BUILDING REPORT 
● 5 Permits were issued 
 

FIRE BOARD 
   

OLD BUSINESS 
● Fall Cleanup Day was on Oct 7th and went well. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 
 
● Greenbush announced on its website a new Snow Plow Company for the Township. Also 
any issues, residents are to contact Township Board Members, NOT snow plow company. 

 
 

Payroll/Claim Report 

 
Motion was made by Jim Beck to approve Net Pay Account Distribution Report, seconded by 

Richard Bronson; motion carried. 
 
Motion was made by Dale Shelley to approve Claims List for Approval Report, seconded by 
Richard Bronson motion carried. 
 
 

Motion was made by Dale Shelley to adjourn meeting at 8:11 p.m., seconded by Jim Beck; motion carried. 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
Darrel Shelley, Clerk 
 
PAYMENTS ISSUED 
 

 
● Attached 
    
 
_____________________________   _____________________________ 
                     Supervisor             Clerk 
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